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Title: Agency Recognition for Inn Fire Mutual Aid response 

 

Council Meeting Date: 6/4/2025     

 

Prepared by:  Rob Patterson, Town Manager 

 

Recommended Motion: Recognition for agency response to support the Eastern Sierra in the 

recent Inn Fire near Mono City.   

 

Summary:   The Inn Fire started on May 22, 2025, near Hwy 395 between Lee Vining and Mono 

City.  The fire quickly spread due to fuel and weather conditions and immediately threatened the 

community of Mono City. Our local resources comprised of U.S. Forest Service, Mono County 

Fire Protection Districts, Mono County Sherriff, Mammoth Lake Fire Protection District, 

Mammoth Lakes Police Department, and others took on the initial response providing lifesaving 

effort through fire suppression and evacuations.  

 

The incident was managed by the Inyo National Forest Service who quickly engaged a wide range 

of partners through a mutual aid request. The agency response was incredible, mobilizing from far 

reaches in the overnight hours.  This incredible effort had a direct effect on the success of the 

firefighting efforts. Below is a list of agencies that provided resources in response to the Inn Fire: 

 

 


